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GIS 

• We worked with our consultants, GIS Inc., on the upgrade of our GIS server and the GIS 

database. We are planning for a Cityworks upgrade next. 

• She worked with the EOC and provided maps and a web app for monitoring issues and events. 

• Sarah fulfilled map requests from the Coast Guard for maps to be used in the Socastee and South 

end areas. 

• She installed and configured ArcGIS on computers within the EOC for post Florence editing and 

mapping. 

 

Technology  

• During September, we began preparations for the Christmas light show. We worked with Public 

Works on some directional boring at the Sports Park to keep or connections in Santa’s village 

underground. We also tested light controllers from last year to insure they are in good working 

order. 

• We continue to work on Business Continuity. This includes “seeding” datastores using Zerto so 

that they may be moved offsite for protection. 

• We also installed a new Veeam backup and recovery server. As part of the process, all backup 

jobs had to be rebuilt and rescheduled. We have now accumulated a month of history. 

• Sarah Bishop is writing a disclaimer app for Human Resources. It will be used to track employees’ 

acceptance of the Employee Handbook. 

 

Websites 

• Rob wrote two signup apps for the Intranet site. One was for Sexual Harassment training and the 

other was for Flu vaccines. 

• Rob and Sarah began work on the Beach Services app. 

• Rob got our external Hurricane web site up and functional in order that communication with the 

public would continue regardless of conditions. 

• According to “Stat Counter” NMB.US had 57,836 unique visitors in September versus 32,210 in 

August. PARKS.NMB.US had 13,371 unique visitors in September compared to 23,496 in August. 

Aquatics and Fitness had 5,137 unique visitors in September compared to 6,467 in August. Public 

Safety had 6,174 unique visitors in September compared to 8,777 in August. The Sports Park site 

had 16,871 unique visitors in September compared to 65,707 unique visitors in August.  


